
Coronavirus: information and advice 

You can find everything you need to know, including all the latest information 

and updates on the Pathfinder website by clicking latest updates button. 

LATEST UPDATES 

Dear Parents and Carers 

We hope that you and your families are safe and 

well and that you have been enjoying the summer 

break so far. With the return to schools in just over 

a weeks time, we wanted to get in touch to 

reassure you of the measures we have in place in 

our schools and the arrangements for September.  

We appreciate that you and your child may have 

concerns or feel nervous about returning to 

school. This is perfectly understandable and we 

want to do everything possible to reassure and 

support all of our families. Over the next four 

pages we have provided information and advice to 

help you and your child prepare for returning to 

school in September. This information can also be 

found in our Reopening of Schools guide which 

you can read by clicking here.  

Whilst we are adopting a range of protective 

measures to keep everyone safe, we want our 

schools to feel as normal as possible when pupils 

return. The main thing children will be asked to do 

is wash their hands when they arrive at school - 

you can find some ôhandyõ instructions on how to 

do this effectively on page 5. We will also be 

asking children to follow good hygiene practices 

by using a tissue if they cough or sneeze.  

Our primary focus from September will be 

reconnecting with the children and supporting 

their return to school both educationally and 

pastorally. If you have any questions or concerns, 

please contact your childõs school in the usual way. 

We hope that you have an enjoyable last week of 

the holidays and we look forward to welcoming 

back all pupils for the start of the autumn term.  
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 GCSE and A Level celebrations  

at Archbishop Holgateõs School 
 

Congratulations and well done to the Year 11 
and Year 13 students at Archbishop Holgateõs  

on their GCSE and A Level results.  

https://pathfinder.academy/2072/coronavirus-information-and-advice/
https://pathfinder.academy/wp-content/uploads/2020/02/Reopening-of-Schools-Guide-for-Parents.pdf
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The school day 

Getting to school 

Our schools will be returning 

following their usual training days 

at the start of the autumn term. 

Your childõs school will provide 

exact details on the school day 

including drop off and pick up 

times. To avoid large numbers of 

parents and children gathering 

together outside of school, it is 

essential that you leave the site as 

soon as possible after dropping 

off your child. 

School uniform 

Pupils should limit the amount of 

equipment they bring into school. 

Essentials, such as, bags, coats, 

hats, lunch boxes, books, and 

stationery are allowed. 

Equipment 

The government is advising 

people to minimise their use of 

public transport where possible 

and especially at peak times. 

Anyone over the age of 11 must 

wear a face covering when on 

public transport. You should walk 

or cycle to school or come by car 

if necessary. You should try to 

avoid sharing a car with people 

from another household who you 

are not in a support bubble with. 

Your childõs school will provide 

more information about the 

expectations for school uniform. 

Clothes worn at school do not 

need to be cleaned any more 

often than usual. 

School meals 
To begin with, our schools will 

only be able to provide a limited 

school dinner menu. Your child 

can bring a packed lunch if you 

wish and free school meals will  

be provided as normal. Attendance 
The government has stated that 

attendance will be mandatory 

from the beginning of the 

autumn term, therefore the usual 

rules on attendance will apply. 

Pupils who are self-isolating due 

to presenting with coronavirus 

symptoms, or have been exposed 

to somebody presenting with 

symptoms, must not attend 

school until the self-isolation 

period has passed or they test 

negative for coronavirus. If your 

child presents with coronavirus 

symptoms, the self-isolation 

period is 10 days; if a member of 

your household presents with 

symptoms, the self-isolation 

period for your child is 14 days. 

Wraparound care 

It is our ambition that our schools 

will run their breakfast and after 

school clubs from September. 

Your school will provide more 

details about their wraparound 

care provision. Parents should 

limit the number of different 

childcare providers used outside 

of school and seek assurances 

that they are adopting the 

required protective measures. 
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